Pupil Parliament
26th September 2016
Minutes
	Minutes of last meeting
	· Kelly will be presented with the trophy for Crudie School from the Community Council logo design competition, tomorrow night.
· Pupils felt that the door in to the big class was quite tough.
· Mrs R took feedback on the new homework format as follows: Mia thought it was fun, Imogen liked the maths games, Aiva felt that the spelling was a good challenge as you had to get 20 points, Isla liked doing the reading summary, Caden liked that you could play your maths game with your brother or sister, Rachel I thought it was fun and Merrick thought it was fun to choose which one you would like to do.

	Halloween disco
	The Halloween disco will be held on the 31st of October at the school. The Parent Council were asking what format pupils would like for their Halloween disco. Votes were as follows:
Dancing only: 4 votes
Games only: 2 votes
Dancing and games: 19 votes
This will be passed on to the Parent Council.

	Footprint’s boys toilets
	Mrs Brennan the cleaner, had reported that she had to wipe footprints off the toilet seat in one of the boys toilets. Mrs R said that no-one should be standing on the toilet seats as it is unhygienic and unsafe. If windows need to be opened, people who can’t reach should go and ask one of the P6 or P7 boys to help. Mrs Brennan also said that paper towels have been stuffed in the urinals. Mrs R has asked for people not to do this as it will block the drains.

	Reporting logo
	Mrs R asked pupils to design a logo that we can put on any activity that we use for reporting. Staff will vote on their favourite.

	Book review
	Merrick and Kirsty will be doing the book review for next week.

	AOCB
	· Mia was concerned about the cost of the buses. Mrs R said that there is not actually anything that she can do about it as transport is dealt with centrally. However, the price is for the whole year and if you divide that number by the number of days that you are in school then you will probably find that actually it works out as not very much per trip.
· Mollie asked when we would be getting the chickens. Mrs R said that because Mr Jackson had come up with the idea then we will wait until he comes back before we get them. Pupils were asking when Mr Jackson would be coming back. Mrs R said that she was unsure but he wouldn’t be back before the holidays.
· Isla wondered when they could take library books out as they are just supporting the P1-4s with their choices when they got to library with Mr Peters. Mrs Gallon said she could take spelling groups up on a Tuesday.
· Isla also mentioned about the restorative circle times and would we be having those sessions again. Mrs R said they were good sessions however it was a bit tricky at the moment as the timetable is very full but she would do her best.

	Date of next meeting
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